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GREETINGS FELLOW 

LEGIONNAIRES: 

Iôm happy to report that we are now in our 

fall and winter schedule for every Friday 

night fish fry and doing well. 

Also, our Happy Hour, all day, every day is doing very 

well at the bar. Come in and enjoy the reduced pricing and 

the comradery only an American Legion Memorial Hall 

can offer. 

We are looking for volunteers to step up and sign up for 

Saturday sign-in for lunches. The sign-in sheet is posted in 

the hall by the bar. Such an event helps increase our 

revenue and shows your pride in not only your ability to 

serve a special meal (lunch), but to show other members 

how easy it is to fund raise! 

A special shout out to our Third Vice Rich and our 

maintenance man Bob for stopping the water leak in the 

hall, by plugging the hole in the wall with cement. Great 

work guys!! 

And how can we not shout out to Lylette Smith for all the 

great work she does to coordinate the volunteers for our 

Friday Night Fish Fry, AWESOME!! 

A special thank you goes out to our Adjutant Mike Cannon 

who has been very instrumental in fine tuning the kitchen 

operation and the catering for our hall rentals. He has 

finally stepped back to enjoy his retirement, but still gives 

advice on this operation. We must also applaud his 

enormous effort spent on the Motorcycle raffle, as he was 

the lead Board member to complete this very large task. He 

spent countless hours doing so. Thank you, Mike! 

Speaking of the hall and rentals, Our President of the ladies 

Auxiliary, Pat Mustipach (The new hall manager), has 

done an outstanding job in this new position, I have never 
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seen so many rentals coming in so fast. Thank you, Pat!   

Everyone in our organization, Legion, SAL, Auxiliary, should 

talk up our hall availability. The best advertisement we have is 

each and every one of us. 

Donôt forget our Annual October Fest on October 21st, from 11:30 

until 1600. See our ad in the 449er.   

Also, a heads up for our Veteranôs day observance on November 

11th.  A Memorial Service in the hall, music, a meat and booze 

raffle. Food will be served with a special menu from Chef Fabian 

and his friends volunteering for this:  Pastelillos, (Spanish meat 

filled pastry) , Spanish rice, salad and cake. As well as our annual 

Flag Retirement Ceremony at 1800. A very somber event to 

attend! 

I would also like to acknowledge our new appointed Food Service 

Advisor, 2nd Vice, Mike Daigle, welcome Mike to this very 

important position. 

Remember, that you, as a member of our Triad Family can insure 

the continued existence of our Memorial Hall and the Missions 

we are tasked to do by our charters. Everyone needs to support 

our effort in every way you can, thatôs why you joined the Triad 

Family to begin with Iôm sure. Naturally, this can be done with 

either monetary contributions or Volunteerism on your part. 

There is no other way, please help us to be the greatest post in 

Wisconsin. 

AND GOD SAID: 

Dear Children, let us not love with words or speech but with 

actions and in truth. 

One person gives freely, yet gains even more, another withholds 

unduly, but comes to poverty. 

Until next time Comrades, pray for our well being. 

Service Officerôs Messageé     

By Richard Strehlow  

(262-641-0977) 

 
 

 

Last Bugle (Members)é  

 Mark Vermillion WWII    Donald Winger WWII 

 

Last Bugle (Non-Members): 

 Kenneth Irvin Korea    Ralph Jones WWII, Korea,    

                 Vietnam 

 Alfred Krause WWII     Richard Graves Vietnam 

 Donald Weger Korea     Gerald Lagerman Korea 

 Paul Westphal Peace Time   Grady Mosley Vietnam 

 Todd Thompson Vietnam   Robert Koepnick Korea 

  

 Sick Bay:    Past Commander Jack Draak 

Please contact me or our Chaplain if you are aware of any member 

that wishes to be listed.  

Notes of Interest: 

I would like to thank the following families for their generous 

contributions to our Post for the Honor Guardôs service for their 

loved one. The Churchill Family, The Bitney Family, The Mohns 

Family, The Schroedter Family. 

Our Post will not be participating in the annual Veteranôs Day 

Parade in Milwaukee this year. This is due for several reasons, 

mostly that we no longer have the participants that we used to have 

and the crowd participation has disappeared in the last few years. 

We will still be active for the Elm Grove Memorial Day 

celebration & the Brookfield 4th of July celebration. In an effort to 

celebrate Veteranôs Day, our Post will be hosting a huge booze and 

meat raffle on Sunday, Veteranôs Day, November 11th. A great 

meal will be served for all to enjoy. In addition, the Packer game 

will be available to watch.  

Honor Guard News: 

The Honor Flight Crew Plaque has been updated and is in place in 

our Memorial Building. Also, your Honor Guard will provide an 

American  legion grave marker for past Honor Guard member Pat 

Gordon. Lastly, the Honor Guard is still looking for new members 

to wish to continue serving their Country and the veterans they 

served with. 

  V.A. News & Info:  

1- After a year-long study showing that non-opioids can be just as 

effective and far less risky for treatment of most types of chronic 

pain concluded wrapped up early this year, the VA is seeing 

marked success in its effort to cut prescription rates for opioid 

1st Vice Message 
By John Frailing, 414-331-8659 

 
Greetings Post 449 Family, 

Thank you to the members that have renewed their membership 

thus far. We are just past 50% which is good but I think we can do 

better. In October another dues reminder will be going out. This 

will be a great time to write that check or go online and complete 

that process there. Don't panic if you paid and receive the reminder 

as there could be a little lag time. 

There is also a GREAT way to avoid the worries and confusion on 

how, when or if I paid my dues. BECOME A PUFL. Pay once and 

you are DONE for LIFE. You can pay in one lump sum or spread 

it out over 12 monthly payments. Visit Legion.org and have the 

site calculate how much it will cost you and find the application to 

become a PUFL. 

As always be on the lookout for potential new members to join the 

largest military veterans organization in America, THE 

AMERICAN LEGION! 

Semper Fi 

http://Legion.org


 

Four Forty Niner                                             Page 3                                                                      October 2018  

drugs. "Many people do have expectations that opioids are just 

amazingly effective for pain. You know, it turns out that's probably 

not true," said Dr. Erin Krebs, a general internist and researcher at 

the Minneapolis VA Center for Chronic Disease Outcomes 

Research. "We found in this trial no evidence that opioids were 

doing a better job for chronic pain than the non-opioid medications 

we already have on hand," said Krebs, who also is an associate 

professor of medicine at the University of Minnesota. The VA's 

efforts to cut opioid prescriptions began well before President 

Donald Trump last October declared the opioid epidemic a national 

public health emergency. "Nobody has seen anything like what is 

going on now" but "we can be the generation that ends the opioid 

epidemic," Trump said at a White House East Room ceremony. In 

line with the VA's commitment to curb opioid use, the VA in 

January became the only health care system nationwide to post 

prescription rates for opioids. The data on opioids dispensed by 

VA pharmacies showed an overall and sometimes dramatic 

decrease in their use by veterans for treatment of chronic pain from 

2012 to 2018. 

2-The Veterans Appeals Improvement and Modernization Act of 

2017 (Appeals Modernization Act) was signed Aug. 23, 2017, 

aimed at transforming a complex, frustrating appeals process into 

one that is simple, timely and transparent. VA states that is 

working toward full implementation of the law, scheduled to take 

effect in February 2019. The new system features three 

differentiated lanes from which a claimant may choose in seeking 

review of a VA denial (or partial denial).  

3- Since 2016, the U.S. government has had in its possession a 

report that suggests that as many as four new conditions ð bladder 

cancer, hypothyroidism, Parkinson-like tremors and hypertension 

ð could be added to its list of 14 illnesses VA presumes have been 

caused by exposure to herbicides the U.S. military sprayed during 

the Vietnam War. That report is now being used to oppose a 

proposed bill regarding spina bifida care. 

4- VA researchers hoping to improve the experience of parent 

caregivers are carrying out a study that compares the effectiveness 

of two programs. One is called Resources for Enhancing All 

Caregiversô Health in the VA (REACH VA), a well-established 

behavioral program for caregivers. It involves one-on-one 

telephone sessions focusing on education, support, and skill-

building. The other program is the control group. The researchers 

are recruiting 80 parent caregivers to participate in each program.  

Please Rememberééé. That all gave some, but many gave all!                         

Chaplainôs Corner... 
By Harvin Abrahamson, 414-462-0097 

 
I was five years old, in the first grade and was 

completing the two miles, daily walk to a one 

room rural school near Tigerton, WI, with my 

older brother and two other boys.  The date 

was November 1st. 

 

As we passed by a wooded area and some farm buildings, we 

could see the school with the white country church just beyond. 

 

Looking for other kids to play with before school opened, we were 

taken aback when we spotted the fully assembled hay wagon, 

complete with wooden wheels, steel rims and the wagon tongue 

(on one side of the chimney), straddling the ridge of the roof of our 

school! 

 

I donôt know who perpetrated the Halloween prank-but older, high 

school boys volunteered to disassemble and take it down. 

 

Where did Halloween begin?  The word Halloween originated 

with the Catholic Church from ñAll Hallows Ece.ò  All ñHallows 

Day,ò or ñAll Saints Day,ò as a day for honoring saints. 

 

The Celts believed that spirits of the dead came back on October 

31st every year to mingle with the living.  Not wanting to be 

possessed, thy put out fires in their homes to make them 

undesirable and would dress in costumes, do destructive acts to 

drive off the spirits. 

 

ñTrick or Treatingò may have originated in 9th century Europe 

with a custom called ñsouling,ò where poor Christian people, on 

November 2nd (All Souls Day) would pray for villagersô dead 

relatives in exchange for ñsoul cakesò-square pieces of bread with 

currants. 

 

Jack-O-Lanterns probably came from an Irish tale of a man named 

Jack, a notorious drunkard ad trickster, who tricked Satan to climb 

a tree and then quickly carved a cross in the tree below, thus 

trapping him in the tree.  Jack made Satan promise never to tempt 

him again and then let the devil down from the tree.  When Jack 

died, because of his sinful life, he was not allowed into heaven.  

Neither was he allowed in hell, because he tricked Satan.  

However, the devil gave him an ember, to carry through cold and 

darkness.  The ember was placed in a turnip to keep it glowing 

longer.  When the Irish came to America, they found pumpkins to 

be more plentiful than turnips for their ñJackôs Lantern.ò 

 

So, what are your thoughts?  Are we worshiping and promoting 

evil?  Is trick or treating teaching extortion?  I leave you with the 

words of Jerry Wilson (one sourcefor this article).  ñThough some 

cults have adopted Halloween as their favorite ñholiday.ò the day 

did not grow out of evil practices, and today, it is only as evil as 

one cares to make it.ò 

****Veteranôs day program at Pilgrim Park Middle School, 1500 Pilgrim Pkwy, Elm Grove, WI 53122**** 
All Post 449 Veterans welcome to attend.  Start at 7:15 am for juice, coffee, milk.  A Formal interview from a 6th grader. Speak in front of the classroom 

talking of experiences, followed by a question and answer session from the children. Wrapping things up will be a march into the gym to patriotic music, 

Taps, poems and Principle comments.  The day ends with a hand shake from each student to each Veteran.  Leave at 10:30 am. 

http://www.military.com/benefits/veteran-benefits
https://benefits.va.gov/benefits/appeals.asp
https://benefits.va.gov/benefits/appeals.asp
https://www.caregiver.va.gov/REACH_VA_Program.asp
https://www.bing.com/maps?&ty=18&q=Pilgrim%20Park%20Middle%20School&satid=id.sid%3a158a8893-a5c5-26de-6ba9-f5ddd504b656&ppois=43.047966003418_-88.1060028076172_Pilgrim%20Park%20Middle%20School_~&cp=43.047966~-88.106003&v=2&sV=1
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Report from the Bar/Facility 

Manager 
By: Darlene Baczek 

262-853-8413 

 
This Veteranôs Day, Sunday, November 11th, the Post 

will open at 10:30 am with a Memorial Service in the 

Hall at 11:00am. The Band-The Classics will start playing at 1:30pm in the 

Hall with Joyce Bevan in the Bar area at 4:30pm. 

 

A Flag Retirement Ceremony will be at 6:00pm (Bar/Patio). 

 

The Legion will also be having a meat and booze raffle at 2:00pm. If you 

would like to make a liquor donation for the raffle, it can be dropped off at 

the Post to my attention. 

 

We continue to promote our ñFish Fry Every Fridayò. 

 

The Post will open one hour before all Noon and 3:25pm Packer games. 

We do have the Potluck Football going on. There are signup sheets in the 

hallway outside the kitchen if you want to sign up to bring a dish to pass.  

A football pool during the games is back; $2 each entry for First and Third 

Quarter and $5 entry for Half Time and End of Game. 

 

For future reference, going forward there will no longer be parking 

availability at T&A Industrial, which is located across from us on 

Robinwood Lane when our lots are full. Thank you for your cooperation. 

See you at the Posté 

4th Annual Oktoberfest ,  

OCTOBER 21st 2018 
11:30-1600    Cost: $12.00 

German music, German Beer, German 
Shots 

German Costume contest ($200.00 
winner)  

150lb Piggy    (Spannferkel)  

(trimmings provided by the Aux.)  

CABIN COMMITTEE  by Al  Reich  

(262) 523-4525 
. 
 

The Cabin Committee put out the  NO OCCUPANCY  
sign - the cabins are closed for the season.  

 

Weõre delighted to report that our final occupancy tally for 

the 2018 rental season was 88.9%. 

 

Your Cabin Committee wishes to  
  

thank everyone  who took advantage  
 

of this cherished Post asset.  

 

Enjoy whatõs left of our nice weather in Wisconsin 

and weõll see you next year     
  

Start planning your  

2019 summer vacation.  
 

 
 

www.449cabins.org 

 

2018 ï 2019 Annual Giving Fund  

Within the next few days, you should receive our letter kick-

ing off this yearôs Annual Giving Fund.  Its purpose is to 

raise cash to support the upkeep of our beautiful Memorial 

Building.  This is our third year doing this and we hope you 

will be generous! 

This fundraising appeal will be directed to everyone in the 

Post 449 family - our members, our Auxiliary and SAL.  

This is a voluntary, though important, appeal for financial 

assistance, emphasizing the importance and value of our 

Post 449 facility and our services within the community.  Itôs 

our best effort to reach out to everyone, especially the major-

ity of members who canôt visit the Post as much as they 

would like because of age, travel and family obligations. 

 

Because of your generosity, we raised over $11,000 in 2016 

and $13,000 in 2017.  This year, with your help, weôd like to 

do even better!  We have learned that everyone associated 

with Post 449 is very considerate and generous, and we hope 

we can count on you again this year. 

Thank you for your consideration and support! 

HALL MANAGER ï Pat Mustapich 

 

Fall is upon us already.   Due to the Friday 

night Fish Fry, the hall will not be available 

from September through May.  With the up-

coming holiday season, the calendar is filling 

up.  If you are planning a birthday party, anni-

versary, wedding and even a holiday party, and considering book-

ing the hall for these festivities, call or e-mail me for availability. 

2019 Bookings are being taken at this time.   

I do work full time and will get back to you on a timely basis after 

6 pm on Monday thru Friday and noon on Saturday/Sunday.  You 

can e-mail me at mustapich@hotmail.com, or call me at 262-617-

3817.  Thank you and we look forward on working with you on 

your event. 

http://www.449cabins.org
mailto:mustapich@hotmail.com
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AMERICAN LEGION 

AUXILIARY 

   Empowering Women, Inspiring Communities   

AUXILIARY DIRECTORY               

 

President      Pat Mustapich     262-617-3817 
1st Vice President    Shannon Daigle        904-415-1597 
2nd Vice President  Jennie Riemer     262-215-8617 
Secretary      Karen Sweet     414-704-3062 
Treasurer      Darlene Baczek    262-853-8413 
Chaplain      Michelle Laun     414-510-1821 
Membership     Anita ñSamò Catura   414-418-0289 
Sgt.-at-Arms    Bonnie Piszczek    414-257-3919 
Asst. Sgt.-at-Arms  Beth Weare      414-841-3117 
Historian      Lylette Smith     414-378-4107 
Parliamentarian   Kitty Larkin      262-649-3399 
Jr. Past President  Kathy McCarthy    262-442-5703 
Member-at-Large   Anita ñSamò Catura   414-418-0289 
Member-at-Large   LilliSchwantes     262-785-5520 
Publicity       Andrea Lawler      770-568-6814  
Minutes Correction    Kitty, Lilli, Lylette 

Americanism      Michele Johnstone  

The Presidentôs Message 

By Pat Mustapich P) 262-617-3817 

mustapich@hotmail.com  

 

FALL ï Fabulous Auxiliary Legion Ladies 

 
Leaves are changing colors which is one of the reasons I love 

Wisconsin and this time of year.  The colors are so vibrant and 

such a beautiful picture.  This is the one time I love to go for a 

walk and see the beauty upon us.  Some donôt like this change 

since it means cold weather around the corner.  Right now I am 

looking to getting back to the basics.  I look at the picture albums 

in the lobby, and wonder how we can get back to having memora-

ble experiences as depicted in them (derby day, fashion show,) so 

now the work begins.  Members have approached me with ideas 

to raise monies so that we can help our veterans. The executive 

committee cannot do this alone.   

 

Our first Fund Raiser will be on Saturday October 27th.  This is a 

luncheon and raffle.  Monies raised will go towards some of our 

projects that we are doing, which include Wreaths across Ameri-

ca.  The meal will be Hot ham sandwiches and we are asking for 

donations of salads and desserts.  Watch for the flyers that will be 

around the post.  Raffle items are being collected, if you can do-

nate an item, let me know.    Of course, this is not all that we will 

have.  But whether it is this fund raiser or another one, we need 

help.  Without our talented, enthusiastic, amazing members, 

we cannot do this alone.  Is there an idea you are thinking about?  

Can you start a committee for the fashion show?  Take a minute 

and ponder.  Lots of things have been happening these past few 

weeks.  So, letôs continue this.  Happy Birthday to those that have 

birthdays in October.  I hope you have /had a great day. 

 

October 6 ï ALA in the know 

October 13 ï Fall District Meeting (all is welcome to go) 

October 18 ï Next Meeting 

 Collecting School Supplies and Christmas Toys, stuffed ani-

mals, etc. 

October 21 ï Oktoberfest Cost $12.00 per person 

October 25 ï Putting together the Blessing Bags at 6:00 p.m. at the 

legion 

October 27 ï Luncheon and Raffle  (If you can help, let me know) 

 

God Bless you all. 

1st Vice Report 
By Shannon Daigle, 904 415 1597 

Happy Fall Everyone!  I would first like to say thank 

you to all who donate their time towards our many 

activities through the Auxiliary.  You are all truly 

appreciated!  Without all of your dedication we would 

not be able to make our projects come to life.   

 

We will be putting together Blessing Bags in October to distribute to 

homeless veterans within our area.  If you would like to volunteer and help 

put these bags together, or would just like to donate items from the list 

below, we will be getting together in the Post Hall on October 25th at 

6:00pm.  All help would be greatly appreciated.   

 
Blessing Bag Donations 

October American Legion Auxiliary Unit 449 Project 

 

We will be accepting donations throughout the months of September 

and October.  

 Blessing Bags are good will bags put together by our Auxiliary family 

and then donated to Veterans at homeless shelters within our area.  

 

The below items are accepted donations.  All donations can be 

dropped off at  

American Legion Post 449 Attn: Shannon Daigle 

If you have any questions please feel free to contact me at  

904-415-1597. 

 

Soap          Dental Floss 

Toothbrushes       Wash Cloths  

Toothpaste        Hats   

Mouth Wash       Gloves   

Shampoo        Scarfs  

Conditioner        Socks 

Deodorant        Bottled Water 

Lotion          

Nonperishable snack items (granola bars, snack packs, etc.) 

    

Each year our Auxiliary Reports our Units Impact Numbers to District.  

These numbers are very important to the American Legion Auxiliary.  

These hours include the following categoriesé.. 

 

Service to Veterans / Active Duty / Reserve Military 

This service would include any volunteer hours or donations where you 

were directly impacting Veterans, Active Duty, or Reserve Military 

Service to Military Families This service would include any volunteer 

hours or donations where you were directly impacting a Military Family 

Service for Youth This service would include any volunteer hours or 

donations where you were directly impacting youth within our 

community. 

Community Service This service would include any volunteer hours 

or donations that does not include any of the above categories. 

 

mailto:mustapich@hotmail.com
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2nd Vice Message! 
Jennie Riemer  P) 262-215-8617 
 

Iôd like to thank the Gold Star Mothers and 

the Blue Star Mothers for honoring us with 

their presence at our September meeting.  

October is a service meeting. We hope to have Hope our juniors 

project, at our meeting. She is waiting for her forever Veteran 

who needs her love.  

(Shannon cont.) 

Now is when we need your help to start reporting these hours and dollars 

donated!  There will be a binder set up at each Auxiliary meeting.  The 

Binder will be located at the Sergeant at Arms Table.  The binder will 
have a separate spreadsheet for each service where we are requesting you 

write down your volunteer hours and donations for which service the 

volunteer activity pertains.  The activity does not have to be an activity 

that is directly related to an event sponsored by our Auxiliary.  Please 

help us show our American Legion Auxiliary the many hours and 

donations we give towards these special services.   

 

The juniors will be hosting a Pumpkin Carving Party on October 27th 

starting at 12:00pm.  We will be decorating and carving pumpkins to be 

able to display at our American Legion Post for our Veterans to enjoy.  

Feel free to wear your Halloween Costume.  We will also be serving 

Pizza for lunch.  If you are a grandma, grandpa, mother, father, of one of 

our juniors please contact me if they are interested in coming so I can 

have a head count.  I can be reached at 904-415-1597. 

 

Thank you all again for your service to our Veterans!   
 

Notes From The Membership 

Teamé 
By Anita (Sam) Catura 

414-418-0289,  acatura@wi.rr.com 

 

Unit 449 Membership Article for October 449ôr 

Happy Fall to Everyone!  Well, today does not feel like fall yet, 

however; it is just around the corner! So, it may be getting cooler 

outside, we are going to turn up the heat in Unit 449. Letôs work 

together to get our members to renew and recruit some new 

members as well. We are on our way with an official 2019 paid 

membership of 109, just short of 25%. The goal is to be at 100% or 

better by December 31, 2018. We can do this if we work together!   

Congratulations to one of our newest members. She is a transfer 

from a northern Wisconsin Unit and she is our Unit Chaplain and 

our August Early Bird Winner:  Michelle Laun. This is a great way 

to begin our 2019 membership year! Thank you, Michelle, for your 

renewal and for joining the Unit 449 Family.  

As of this writing, National renewal notices are in the mail. If you 

have paid your dues and you have no changes to report, (address/

phone/email) updates, you can disregard the notice. If you are not 

sure, please email or contact me to be sure we have your current 

information. More and more communication will be done via 

email, so be sure we have the correct information on file for you.  

As our Department Membership Chair, Diane Weggen writes: 

Membership really is about ñServing our Heroesò and engaging 

members in mission delivery to enhance membership strength.  

When making out checks for your membership, make the checks 

payable to: ALA Unit 449. Remember the dues were increased for 

2019 and I am not able to process your membership without the 

correct dollar amount. Whenever possible I will personally give 

you the new 2019 card. Try to attend a meeting or upcoming event 

at the Post. If possible, bring a friend and/or ask a fellow member 

if they need a ride. Many of our members would love to come to a 

meeting or event. However; they do not drive anymore or at least 

not at night or they would love to have some company in the car 

as well as at the meeting. Reach out to your fellow ALA sisters. 

The more members we have at our meetings and/or events, the 

more that can be accomplished AND more fun to be had by all.  

Dues for Senior members (18 yrs. of age and older) are now $30 

Dues for Junior members (up to age 18 years of age) are now 

$5.75 

You can mail them to me at 4660 N 69th St Milwaukee, WI 53218 

Drop them at the post in one of the Blue Dues boxes located at the 

front and back entrance to the lounge 

Pay on line:  www.ALAforVeterans.org 

Pay National by phone:  (317) 569-4500 

Keep the membership FLAME lit and spread the fire of 

enthusiasm!  

CHAPLAIN 

Michelle Laun  P) 414 510 1821 

I am still learning all that comes with being a chaplain and ask for 

your patience during this. I have set up a phone line just for chap-

lain purposes:  414-510-1821. Please leave a brief message when 

calling and I will get back to you as soon as possible. You can also 

text that phone number or email me at michellelaun@gmail.com. 

Lastly, I would like to end with this prayer: 

Heavenly Father, we grieve for those who have lost their homes 

temporarily or permanently. Provide all who are displaced a safe 

place to rest tonight. Give people access to clean water, provisions 

for daily living, and security in where ever they reside now. Rest 

your loving hand on recovery efforts so that children can attend 

school, the vulnerable will be secure, and all people will connect 

with their community once again.  

Protect and guide all who serve as rescue workers. Give them en-

durance and direction as they seek to do your work of caring for 

those who need your healing, protection, and recovery. When they 

face danger, be their stronghold.  

We ask your wisdom for those who lead relief efforts in the wake 

this natural disaster. We pray for our government, our churches, 

and our communities. May relief be fast. Open any closed doors so 

that people will receive shelter, clean water, and food. Bless our 

efforts as a nation as we care for those in need at this time. In your 

holy name we pray, Amen. 

mailto:acatura@wi.rr.com
http://www.ALAforVeterans.org
mailto:michellelaun@gmail.com
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Come Gamble with Us  
November 10th, 2018 

Bus Trip  

FROM   Post 449   

TO    Four Winds Casino, New Buffalo, MI                                                                                                              

Bus Leaves at 8:00 am Sharp!  

Returns Approx. 8:30 pm. Approximately 2 pick up 

points                                                                          

Cost $42.00 (Non Refundable) 

Payment Required to Hold Reservation 

Includes $10.00 Lunch Voucher  & 

 $15.00 Towards Gambling 

Drinks, Snacks and FUN on the Bus! 

Contact Joan Felski at (414) 418-5816 

Seating is Limited! 

From the Ladies Auxiliary Secretary 

By Karen Sweet 

Hello and welcome to October.   I would like to take a minute introduce 

myself.  I am Karen Sweet and am honored to be the new American Le-

gion #449 Auxiliary Secretary. 

I enjoy working outside during the summer and wish I was a snow bird 

during the winter.  It seems like the older I get the more I donôt like the 

cold and snow.   

I retired a little over 3 years ago from a company that I worked for, for 38 

years.  I saw a lot of 

good changes and growth in that time.  Good management and foresight 

are the key to any successful business be it small, large or nonprofit. 

Originally, I am from the suburbs of Chicago.  No, I am NOT a Chicago 

Bear fan.  Green Bay all the way! 

My son and his family live in Missouri and I try to see them 3-4 times per 

year.  Within his family I 

have 5 grandchildren that I love with all my heart and wish they lived 

closer, so I could spoil them more. 

I have been a member of the American Legion #449 for about 2 years.  

After the 1st year I thought I would start volunteering as a hostess for the 

fish fry.  Lylette and Kitty welcomed me with open arms and made 

me feel like a part of the 449 family.   Kitty and Lylette approached me 

and asked if I would be interested in taking the secretary position that was 

opening.  I thought about this seriously and decided to accept their offer 

with the approval of Pat. 

I am very excited to be working with Pat with the changes and enthusiasm 

that she is bringing to the Auxiliary and am hoping to bring the same.  

Everyone at the 449 has been so kind and helpful it warms my heart and 

makes me smile. 

If  everyone in this messed up world were more like the members of the 

449 this world would be a better place.   

If you see me at the Legion, please come over and say hi.   I donôt know a 

lot of people yet but that is on my agenda.   I hope to meet you soon. 

Poppy Princess/Junior Chairman  

Report 

By Sierra Cannon 
 

Hello everyone! 

 

Before we go over the latest update re-

garding the Hope Project, how about a 

little information about it? It was started by the Junior 

members with help from the Junior Auxiliary. The two 

groups worked together to  adopt a dog, and later named 

her Hope. She is in the process of becoming a service 

dog . We put her in training so she can learn how best to 

serve her soon-to-be appointed veteran. Linda Bobot, 

Hopeôs trainer, has made some interesting discoveries 

regarding Hope. Hope, almost 10 months old, has im-

peccable behavior, retrieving skills, and agility. She will 

prove most helpful to whomever she is placed with re-

garding the physical things. 

 

The Junior Auxiliaryôs efforts to further the Hope Pro-

ject has been steady and ongoing. Thank you to all the 

volunteers that have been so willing to part with their 

precious time to achieve our goals for this project. Our 

committee has been persistently funding for Hope by 

selling bracelets, pins, coffee, and chocolate bars. We 

have also been selling one or two items each Friday 

while the Fish Fry is being conducted. 

 

Our efforts to advertise this project have also been fruit-

ful. Just last Wednesday, September 12th, Fox 6 News 

came in and interviewed our group. As a result, we 

gained more applications to adopt Hope, but applica-

tions are still open. However, it would be best to get 

them in presently, as the selection process will be start-

ing soon. If you are interested and would like more in-

depth information, please contact Shannon Daigle, our 

Auxiliaryôs 1st Vice President, at shdaigle@yahoo.com. 

It would be greatly appreciated if you would continue to 

support or aid this project in the future. October is an 

especially busy month for the Hope Project, so we will, 

in turn, keep you updated. 

Thank you so much to all who serve the American Le-

gion Unit 449 Auxiliary. 

mailto:shdaigle@yahoo.com
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October Potluck Football  

 

Well we had our first Football Potluck and I be-
lieve it was a success.  The food was great.  We 
cheered and booed throughout the game.  It was 
AWESOME. Thank you to all who came.  We 
hope to see you again.   Someone came all the 
way from Franklin.  She said that we made her 
feel comfortable.  She would not have gone any 
place else.   
 
Now in October, there are only two days that we 
will have the Potluck.   
Sunday October 7 against the Lions ï Noon Kick-
off. 
 The bar will open at 11 am . 
 
Sunday October 28 against the Rams ï 3:25 pm 
kickoff. 
 The bar will open at 2:30. 
 
Bring your favorite dish to pass, chips with dip, 
sausage and cheese. 
 
Now if you order a Miller Product at the bar, you 
get a slip to enter a drawing for a $2,000 party at 
the Trysting Place.  One name will be drawn each 
day of the potluck.  That name will go into a box 
which the winning name will be drawn.  Then this 
name goes to Miller to be entered in that drawing 
for the party.   

SONS  

OF THE  

AMERICAN LEGION  
 

OFFICERS DIRECTORY 

 
Commander     Leigh Rainer     262-549-1939 
Vice Cmdr.     John Mahoney     414-750-7872 
Vice Cmdr.     Mike Daigle      414-817-2153 
Adjutant/Chaplain  Brad Catura      262-617-2749 
Finance Officer   Mike Pook      414-467-6544 
Judge Advocate   Rick D Steinberg     262-784-2511 
S.A.L. Advisor    Mike Daigle      414-817-2153 
ALA Advisor    Sam Catura      414-418-0289 
Bar Comm. Rep.   Leigh Rainer     262-549-1939 

Greetings from the Squadron Commander 
By Leigh Rainer, 262-549-1939 

 

ñGreetingsò to all from Leigh Rainer, your S.A.L. 

Grand Puba. 

Our next S.A.L. meeting is on October 2, 2018 at 7:00 

p.m. 

The Saturday night music is finally here, and now itôs time 

to fill Club 449 with people. The money raised is for the 

good of our Post, so letôs fill the place. Again, you can 

ñTHANKò Mike Pook for all his work on setting up all the 

bands for Saturday nights as well as for the other week 

nightôs entertainment. (I personally think he doesnôt get 

enough credit.) Please check in Mikeôs column on all the 

goings on at our Post. I personally want to ñTHANKò Tammy as 

well as all the other S.A.L. members who worked at the 

ñANGELS RIDEò on Sunday, September 9th for this event.  

ñSo much has changed since my girlfriend told me she was 

pregnant. For instance, my name, address and telephone 

number.ò 

 We are the ñSons of the American Legion,ò a team you can 

depend on.  

God bless our veterans, our military, and the United States 

of America. 

My Two Cents... 
By Mike Pook, Squadron 449 Finance Officer 

  
IF the SAL Offered a Great Program which would be 

beneficial to all members called the Five Points 

Program of Service, Iôd bet no one would show up for 

it! For example, Do you really know what is 

Legionism? The other points of the Five Points 

Program of Service are Patriotism, Citizenship, Disciple, and Leadership. 

Those who successful complete the program earn a Five Point Service 

metal. All present day Legion family members should take this program 

and learn what we are really about! (Sorry sitting in the bar room does not 

count) Stand up to help the Veterans, not yourself or ego.  

  

SAL DATES 

Oct 6, Clothing Drive for Homeless Vets on Saturday Night 

Oct 27 Costume Contest during Sat Nite Music. 

Nov 3, Milw Veteranôs Day Parade 

Nov 3, Holiday Food drive, 7-10pm 

Nov 11, 11am., Memorial Service and Veteranôs Day. 

Dec 1, Sat Nite Music, Toy Collection for Tots at Christmas party.  

Dec 8, Kids Christmas Party. Serving Saturday Lunch with Raffles.  

Dec 15, Wreaths across American, Union Grove. (Laying Wreaths on 

gravesites) 

Jan 1 No Meeting 

Jan 19, Mid-Winter Conference, WI Dells 

Feb 5, Range Night 

Mini Josh Dogs for sale $ 10 



 

POST 449 PROUDLY PRESENTS  
JOYCE BEVAN  on the piano   EVERY FRIDAY NIGHT      

4:30 TO   6:30   

(No Cover)  

FRIDAY LOUNGE MUSIC 6:30 - 10:00 ( No Cover)  

PUBLIC WELCOME, NO CARRY-INS! 

 

Music News:  Tomm Lehnigk and Bobby Way have become our steady 

musicians with a broad selection dance pop music being played on Fish Fry Friday 

nights. Lots of great musicians will be on stage including Larry Lynne, Danny 

Moore on Nov 2, and Mid-life Crisis on Dec 28. Several surprises in the lineup 

include, Andrea and the Mods return on Oct 5, a mystery Group on Nov 16 and a 

premium Funk R&B band called CIA 2 on Dec 14. Our beloved Chris Vesche takes 

the stage on Nov 9.  

The big news is, the Do Wop Daddies coming to Post 449 on Saturday November 

17 in the hall. Doors open at 6:30pm. They start at 7:30pm. Door cover is $15 for 

non-members. $10 for members with proof of 2018/19 Post 449 Membership card. 

First come first served. NO reservations taken by the Post. Other highlights include 

the SAL giving out Cash prizes for best dressed Costumes at Sat Nite Music on Oct 

27. Sunday Nov 11, at 1:30p The Band the Classics will be preforming for free in 

the hall. Check the band schedules for bands and dates.  

Friday Nights music starts at 6:30pm and Saturday Nite live starts at 7:30pm.  
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Friday's 

6:30 ð

10P 

BAND 

(Octoberñ Friday 

night Fish Fry) 

SATs 6:30 ð

10P 

BAND 

(October  Saturday 

night Live) 
F 10/5  Andrea & Mods 

F 10/12  Off the Record 

F 10/19  Bobby Way & JJ 

F 10/26  Tomm Lehnigk 

F 11/2  Danny Moore & The 

Boogie Woogie Flu 

SA 10/6 The Rico-

chettes     Clothing Drive 

SA 10/13 Elwood & The Eccentrics 

SA 10/20 Larry Lynne 

SA 10/27 Nostalgia  Halloween 

Dress Up 

SA 11/3 The Ricochettes    Food 

Drive 

OCTOBER 27  

LUNCHEON  

RAFFLE  

 

Noon to 2 p.m.  

Items:  Admiral Tickets, Admiral Basket, 

Set of 2019 Polish Fest Tickets, Liquor Bas-

ket to name a few.  

Dress in your favorite Halloween Costume  

Ham, Rolls, Chips, Salads, Desserts  $7.00  

Proceeds for Kids Christmas Party & 

Wreaths across America  

Sponsored by the  

Auxiliary  



 

$  MONDAY FUN NITE  $ 
Mark your calendarsðtell everyone!  

 

American Legion Post 449 
3245 N. 124th St., Brookfield 

 
Sign In Drawing at 7:00 pm 

 

TACOS Served By The Legion Family And 

Volunteers  

Support Your Post!  

 
ǒǒǒǒǒPublic Welcomeǒǒǒǒǒ 

Drink Carry Ins Not Allowed   

 

 

 
 
Live 
Entertainment   4:30-10:00 p.m. 

American Legion Post 449 
3245 N. 124th St., Brookfield, WI 

Superb Meal Prepared & Served 

By 
The Legion Family 

Serving every Friday of the month starting 9/7 from    
4:30 - 8:30 

Cod ǅ Perch ǅ Shrimp 
Carry Outs Available ǒ Drink Carry Ins Not Allowed  

 

ʽʽʽʽʽPublic Welcomeʽʽʽʽʽ 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
At 

American Legion Post 449 
3245 N. 124th St., Brookfield 

Cooking by Legion family members. 
Brats, Hot Dogs, Burgers as prepared by Alex  

with Sides & Dessert.  
This is a Fund Raiser For The Post  

Minimum $5.00 donation 
KAROKE ALSO SCHEDULED! 

Public Welcome!!!!!  

CudworthʷStenzʷGriesellʷSmith   
American Legion Post 449 

3245 N. 124th St., Brookfield 

 Banquet Hall Rental 

For 

Club Meetings ǅ Retirements 

Award Dinners ǅWeddings ǅAnniversaries 

Birthdays ǅ Graduation & Holiday Parties 

Accommodations For 20-200 . . On-Site Catering 

 

Full Service Bar . . Affordable Pricing 
(Sept. - May hall unavailable Friday evenings due to Fish Fry) 

 

For Reservations Contact Pat Mustapich 

262-617-3817 
(M - F after 5 pm, S - S after noon) 
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Playing for your listening and dancing pleasure  

  
Every Second Monday of the Month 1:30 to 3:30 

      $3.00/Person Admission 

 
PUBLIC WELCOME 

at 

American Legion Post 449 

THE LEGION FAMILY VOLUNTEERS 

Rick D. Steinberg, J.D. 

www.rsteinberglawyer.com 


